
14 August 2024 

 

 

 

AT AN ASSEMBLY of Electors of the Parish of St. Ouen, duly convened 

and held in St. Ouen’s Parish Hall on Wednesday, 14 August, 2024 at 7.30 

p.m. pursuant to an Act of the Royal Court dated 19 July, 2024, whereby it 

was ordered that an election be held for Procureur du Bien Public, the term 

of office of Mr. Royston Stanley Le Bas being due to expire.  

 

Before the business of the evening, the President gave apologies from 

Centenier Robert Hall, Vingtenier Thomas Charles Le Maistre and 

Advocate Richard John Michel.  

 

Mr. Royston Stanley Le Bas of Ville Bagot, La Rue de la Ville Bagot, St. 

Ouen was nominated on the proposition of Mr. Kenneth Vibert, seconded 

by Richard Alan Buchanan, Ann Scott, Peter Scott, Richard john Renouf, 

Clive Murphy, Trevor De la Haye, Teresa Surcouf, Margaret Elizabeth 

Huelin and Peter Allan Mitchell. 

 

The Assembly, having lasted the statutory ten minutes and there being no 

further nominations, the President declared Mr. Royston Stanley Le Bas 

re-elected as Procureur du Bien Public. 

 

Having congratulated Mr. Le Bas on his election the President thanked him 

for his service to the Parish and his continued support. 

 

Mr. Quenault thanked his proposer and seconders, stating that he was 

fortunate to live in St Ouen and was looking forward to continuing in the 

role for a further term.  

 

There being no further business, the President declared the meeting closed 

at 7.10 p.m.  

 

 

 

 

 

Richard Honeycombe 

Connétable de la Paroisse de St. Ouen 

President 


